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We held a five-day family fellowship for members. The slogan was "The new Pentecost- growing in 

Spirit and Truth". 

 

In the morning, we had two lectures on the Divine Principle. But we had a lot of time to have 

conversations and discussions about each topic. We sat in a circle and shared; it was an excellent time to 

get to know each other and a good opportunity to open our hearts. 

 

In the afternoon, the idea was that any member could share or do something. We started the afternoon by 

reading Mother's recent speeches to align ourselves with True Mother's insights and directions; each 

member came to the front to read a part of Mother's speech. Then we sat in a circle and shared what we've 

got from Mother's words. 

 

On the first and second day, one elder brother shared a reflection about the dual characteristics of God 

and nature, and the next day, with his wife, shared about their Tribal Messiah activities in this local town 

for many years. 

 

The other days, each member shared his testimony about how they joined the Church or about the 

Blessing. It was exciting to learn how our Heavenly Parent has been working to guide each of us to 

understand the True Parents. We've got very inspired by it. 

 

In the evening, we would watch a movie together. Friday was the last day, and we connected to the Cheon 

Shim Won in Korea for the Resonance Prayer. Also, some second gen were there, and some of them 

participated in the lectures. One of them said that he was most inspired by the sharing after the lectures 

and thought it would be good to hold more intergenerational meetings and that the second-gen could 

greatly benefit from the insights and experience of the first generation. 

 

We thank Heavenly Parents and True Parents for this fantastic opportunity. Everybody said it would be 

good to repeat it. 

 


